VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
June 13, 2022


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. 

A motion to enter into Executive Session at 6:30 p.m. for the purpose of Attorney client privileged conversation was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to come out of Executive Session and return to the regular Board Meeting at 7:15 p.m. was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the April 4, 2022 Organizational Meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Daoust abstained. The motion carried.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the May 9, 2022 Local Law #3 of 2022 Public Hearing was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Hanse and Trustee Irwin abstained. The motion carried.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the May 9, 2022 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Hanse and Trustee Irwin abstained. The motion carried.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the May 26, 2022 Special Meeting-Public Forum was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

Public Comment-Agenda Items

Veronica Foley stated that she has a question regarding the letter received from Greene County advising that they will offer up to $100,000.00 in ARPA funds for any projects the Village would like to do. However, the Village originally asked Greene County for $500,000.00. It looks like the stipulation is that the plan would have to be amended in order to fit the new budget of $100,000.00 and be submitted to the County by September 2, 2022. The project must also be commenced and under construction by March 1, 2023. She stated that it is her understanding that in the recently adopted budget there are no ARPA funds listed. She asked if the budget will be amended, and a new plan be submitted to Greene County in order to use the ARPA funds and have construction start by March 1st. 

Nikki Bereznak, Village Clerk, stated that ARPA funds aren’t part of the budget and have to be held separately in an account. 

Veronica Foley asked if the original plan would have to be amended to fit the new amount awarded. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village forwarded the letter to Delaware Engineering, and they are going to go back and look at both Lafayette Avenue and Ely Street for water line replacements. Lafayette Avenue was pretty expensive, so the Village may have to decide to just do Ely Street. Which would still be a very beneficial project. Delaware Engineering is going to look at the budget, provide some new numbers, and make sure the Village can complete that project.

A resident asked if there would be discussion regarding the Empire Riverfront Ventures hotel project tonight. 

Mayor Evans stated that there would be no discussion or action on that project by the Village Board. The project would next be discussed at the Planning Board Meeting on Thursday, June 16th. 

Clerk Nikki Bereznak stated that the Planning Board Meeting is Thursday, June 16th at 6:00 p.m. at the Coxsackie-Athens High School Auditorium. 

Veronica Foley stated that she has a question regarding the letter received from Greene County on Planning Board training. She asked how the Village tracks the training that has been received by the various Board members. 

Clerk Nikki Bereznak stated that they receive training certificates that are put in their employee files. 

Veronica Foley asked if they are checked to make sure that they know to sign up for training every year. 

Clerk Nikki Bereznak stated that they know they have to complete training on a yearly basis. 

Robert Stout, Village Attorney, stated that Delaware Engineering has been conducting training also. 

Veronica Foley stated that she has a question regarding the letter received from Greene County on low PILOT offers from Solar Developers and the draft law they recommend the Village enacts. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board has not had a chance to have counsel look at it yet. 

Christopher Chimento asked if it would be placed on the agenda once it has been reviewed by counsel. 

Mayor Evans stated that there is a whole process for the Village Board to pass a local law. First, the draft from the County needs to be reviewed with counsel. Then, counsel will advise the Board of the appropriateness of adopting that law. There is not a lot of room in the village for solar, so it may be a moot point. Nevertheless, passing it for protection might be the appropriate thing to do. After the counsel advises the Board, counsel will draft a new local law that changes the Village Code. A Public Hearing will have to be held before the Board can later vote on it. The whole process can take a couple of months. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from Greene County advising that they will offer up to $100,000 in ARPA funds for any projects the Village would like to do.

A letter was received from Greene County on Planning Board training.

A letter was received from Greene County of low PILOT offers from Solar Developers and draft law they recommend the Village enacts.

A letter was received from Rich Sitcer IV requesting a sewer hook-up for a house he wants to construct at 48 Lawrence Ave.

An emailed letter was received from the Coxsackie Yacht Club asking for noise variance on several dates. 

An emailed letter was received from Lia and Justine Post, of Mansion and Reed General Store, regarding the Newbury Hotel project. 

An email was received from Brian Rowe regarding Building Permit records access.

An email was received from Veronica Foley regarding ZBA and Village Board Workshop Meetings. 

An email was received from William McLaughlin regarding the proposed new 1-million-gallon water storage tank and expressing his concern about Climax water pressure. 

An email was received from Cathy and Bill Schaefer, of Rhinebeck Kitchen and Bath, regarding the Newbury Hotel project. 

An emailed State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) inspection report was received for the Coxsackie Wastewater Treatment Plant from NYS DEC.

Correspondence Sent

An Annual Drinking Water Quality Report was mailed to all water users. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Mayor Evans stated that he wants to mention that United Mobile Homes (UMH), which the Village settled a lawsuit with back in January, are proceeding with their project on Van Dyck Street. They have a piece of land in the Town of Coxsackie that they want to annex into the Village of Coxsackie so that the project all comes under the Village Planning Board. The process primarily entails UMH making application to the Town, and then at some point the Village and the Town will have a joint Public Hearing and meeting. The Town first has to act before the Village can potentially act. He stated that the Village Clerk will upload the documents to the Village website so that the public can view the documents submitted. 

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Rich Sitcer IV for a sewer line connection to a new home to be built at 48 Lawrence Avenue was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Annual YMCA Corporate Partnership Agreement for 2022 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bid received from A. Colarusso & Son, Inc. in the amount of $102,706.00 for the paving of Sunset Boulevard was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the bid received from 3DeSigns-D.B. Enterprises, Inc. in the amount of $28,423.00 for the replacement of fence in front of 299-306 Mansion Street was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the Peddler’s Permit Application received from Samuel’s Educational Resources allowing the selling of educational products door to door was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

A motion to approve Local Law #4 of 2022- To Adopt the Smoking Control Law for the Village of Coxsackie was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

Mayor Evans stated that the Village is at the point where they are ready to sign the agreement with the NYS Department of Corrections for the funding for the upgrade to the Sewer Plant and sewer collection system. They are covering about 64% of the costs of the project that is related to them. For instance, the pump station on Riverside Avenue does not have anything to do with DOCCS, so that would not be included. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 82022-Authorizing Execution of an Agreement with the NYS Department of Corrections and Community Supervision (“DOCCS”). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that just as point of information that amount is $14,412,973.00 total, but the cost of what DOCCS is benefitting from is 64% of that which equals $9,224,302.00. 

A motion to approve the request received from the United Methodist Church of Coxsackie asking to alleviate their water/sewer bill in the amount of $ 1,074.42 due to a water leak problem was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea with the agreement to reduce their water/sewer bill to $ 134.37, which is the average of the previous four quarters. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Coxsackie Yacht Club asking for noise variance until 12:00 a.m. on July 8th, July 9th and August 27th was made by Trustee Irwin and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea with the agreement to allow the date of July 9th only, and not July 8th or August 27th. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from May 1-31, 2022 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #13, vouchers 870-903 totaling $37,061.96; Water Fund Abstract #13, vouchers 459-477 totaling $ 26,583.52; Sewer Fund Abstract #13, vouchers 352-364 totaling $ 29,102.25; Heroes Banner Fund Abstract #13, voucher 10 totaling $ 4,486.00; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #13, vouchers 30-31 totaling $8,141.50 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yest. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #1, vouchers 1-29 totaling $38,778.57; Water Fund Abstract #1, vouchers 1-13 totaling $ 32,104.61; Sewer Fund Abstract #1, vouchers 1-8 totaling $ 65,666.91; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #1, voucher 1 totaling $ 4,934.40; Heroes Banner Fund Abstract #1, vouchers 1-2 totaling $ 919.54 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yest. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.  

Public Comment Period 

Mayor Evans introduced Raven Wallace, a 9th grader at Coxsackie-Athens School, who is interested in starting a litter committee in Coxsackie. She was invited here tonight to tell the Board her plan to clean up the parks, and to hear her thoughts and ideas. 

Trustee Hanse stated that starting the litter committee is a great idea. He asked Ms. Wallace what inspired her to start the committee.

Raven Wallace stated that she had this idea because when she went down to the newly re-done Riverside Park she already found trash by the pavilion on the first day it opened. 

Trustee Hanse asked Ms. Wallace how she would form the committee. 

Raven Wallace stated that anyone is allowed to join, young and old, big or small, and there will be no discrimination against anybody. She stated that she already has some of her friends and family on the committee.

Trustee Hanse stated that it is his understanding that the committee is going to have a pink theme. 

Raven Wallace stated that the name of the committee is "Pick It Up Pink" because the bags they will be using to pick up trash is pink trash bags from the dollar store that smell like roses. 

Mayor Evans asked Ms. Wallace how many members she has on the committee so far.

Raven Wallace stated that she has 11 members so far. 

Trustee Vermilyea asked Ms. Wallace how often she is going to visit the parks.

Raven Wallace stated that she plans on doing weekly clean up. 

Mayor Evans asked Ms. Wallace where the easiest place would be for the Village to collect the trash bags from her. He also asked if her mother will be taking her down to the parks. 

Raven Wallace stated that her mother will be taking her to the parks.

Mayor Evans suggested that the bags be left at the DPW garage at 38 Mansion Street rather than leave them in the park potentially vulnerable to animals to get into. If left at the DPW garage, they should be fine overnight, and the guys can take care of it the following morning. 

Trustee Hanse stated that since Ms. Wallace is doing a public service, she probably will want gloves and bags. He asked if the Village could purchase them and donate to the committee. 

Raven Wallace stated that she will need gloves and picker tools. 

Mayor Evans asked Ms. Wallace to send him an email and he will reply with the DPW Superintendent’s email address. He will let him know what she is doing and help with the ordering of supplies. If it’s easier, the Village can have the supplies at Village Hall for her, and then they can be picked up when needed. Then she will not have to go down to the DPW garage other than to drop the garbage off. He stated that he feels that her idea is a great thing, and once the committee gets going he suggested taking some pictures. 

Raven Wallace stated that she was thinking about t-shirts and other materials that she would need funds for. 

Mayor Evans stated that once the committee gets started he suggests coming back to the Village Board meeting in the next month or two to give an update on how things are going. 

Trustee Irwin stated that if Ms. Wallace has the opportunity, to let the Board know the names of the other members of the committee that are helping out, because they can get community service credit from the school. She said to make sure the school has those names too.  

Mayor Evans asked Ms. Wallace to submit the names when she can to the Village Clerk, and the Village Board can provide a letter at the appropriate time to the school. 

Trustee Daoust stated that he is worried about insurance coverage in case one of the kids gets hurt while in the park. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that the Board may want to check with the Village’s insurance agent to let them know what is happening. 

Trustee Daoust asked if a waiver should be signed.

Attorney Robert Stout stated that the insurance broker should be able to tell you what is required if necessary. 

Mayor Evans stated that the date of the Village fireworks is Sunday, July 3rd. 

Trustee Hanse asked the Village Clerk if the information for the fireworks can be put on the Village sign as the date gets closer. 

Trustee Vermilyea asked if there was anything that could be done about speeding around the little league field on Bailey Street. She suggested reducing the speed limit from 30 mph to 15 mph. 

Mayor Evans stated that in order for the Police Department to enforce the speed limit, the Board would have to go through the process to change the Village Code. 

Attorney Robert Stout asked if the Board would like him to draft something up for consideration. 

Mayor Evans stated that he would like counsel to draft something that the Board can review at the next Workshop Meeting. 

Trustee Vermilyea stated that it doesn’t have to be for all of Bailey Street, just where everybody parks in front of the baseball field. She also stated that there is an issue with people mowing their lawns and allowing grass clippings to go into the street. That is dangerous to motorcycle riders. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that for consideration by the Board for next month, the executive orders have allowed for boards to conduct remote meetings and they are expiring this month. The Open Meetings Law has been amended to allow for that to continue despite the executive orders expiring. However, in order to do that, the Board needs to adopt a local law covering a two-year window. This would give authority to the Board to meet remotely should something happen. He stated that he can draft a local law that can be circulated this month, schedule a Public Hearing in July, and adopt it thereafter if the Board has no objection. 
Corina Loubier stated that she is inquiring about getting proper signage on Sunset Boulevard. Currently there is a sign that says 15 mph with “school” listed on the top, but she has done a lot of research and spoken with NYS Department of Transportation, and in order for it to be a school zone the sign needs to have times listed and/or flashing lights. Currently the Village does not have that. There is nothing saying what the speed limit is outside of school hours either. She has read that the overall speed limit in the Village of Coxsackie is 30 mph. She asked if there was a way to have a sign stating that the speed limit is 30 mph, except for when the sign is flashing it could state 20 mph. She said that there is a sign that states 15 mph on that street already that most drivers do not abide by. When asking the NYS Police, she was told that the speed limit if 15 mph for the entire stretch of Sunset Boulevard. However, when asking the Coxsackie Police Department, she was told that from the intersection with Washington Avenue to the Coxsackie-Athens Middle School is considered the Village, and that speed limit is 30 mph. From the Middle School to the intersection with Stacy Road is considered the Town, and that speed limit is 55 mph. However, only if you are driving on the Town side of the road. If you are on the Village side of the road it is different. This information is obviously incorrect. She asked how the Coxsackie Police Department is supposed to issue tickets when there is no proper speed limit, or understanding of the speed limit, on Sunset Boulevard. 

Mayor Evans stated that Sunset Boulevard is the Village’s street. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that he can examine Sunset Boulevard’s speed limit while also working on Bailey Street. 

Corina Loubier asked if a speed study should be done on Sunset Boulevard.

Trustee Hanse stated that he doesn’t feel a speed study needs to be done.

Corina Loubier stated that there is something going across Sunset Boulevard currently.

Attorney Robert Stout stated that that could be for anyone doing a traffic study, but it is not the Village. 

Mayor Evans stated that Sunset Boulevard is 100% a Village road. However, when you go down Sunset Boulevard, once you pass 33 Sunset Boulevard that is where the Village ends on the left-hand side going towards Stacy Road. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that the question is how to appropriately do a school zone for certain hours of the day and revert to normal speed outside of those hours. 

Trustee Vermilyea stated that her only concern is what happens during a football game or after hour activities. 

Corina Loubier stated that there are always activity going on there. There is a lot of traffic on that street at all hours, and a lot of speeding going on. She said that it is also difficult trying to cross the street in front of her house to get to the school side without a crosswalk. 

Trustee Hanse stated that this issue can be lumped together with the earlier street issues mentioned for counsel to look at. He also stated that the Village is currently working on putting sidewalks on Sunset Boulevard as well. This way the kids walking to school do not have to walk into the road coming from Bailey Street. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village has a significant amount of CHIPS money from NYS DOT where if you spend a dollar, you get a dollar reimbursed. So, it doesn’t cost the Village anything up to a certain amount. The Village has a huge amount this year because some money was rolled over from last year. Even after Sunset Boulevard is paved for around $102,000.00, and the sidewalk work that is currently being done, the Board can see about approaching the school about putting in sidewalks from the school entrance down to the Sunset apartments and putting a crosswalk in. That way traffic will have to stop for those crossing. The only issue is having the school commit to maintaining them. The school already shovels the sidewalks, so they would have to shovel that area as well. If the Village can use CHIPS money for that, which there should be no reason why we can’t, the Village probably could get that done this year. He said that the Village will look into it with the help of counsel. 

Veronica Foley stated that she would first like to thank Raven Wallace for bringing up the garbage issue. She stated that there is normally a Workshop Meeting that happens the week before the Board Meeting where items are discussed. At the last Workshop Meeting a discussion about garbage cans was brought up by Trustee Irwin, and there was no interest in getting garbage cans in the park. She stated that she hopes Ms. Wallace’s committee does well, and she would like to sign up to help. She stated that she would also like to add that garbage cans on Reed Street would be wonderful. 

Trustee Irwin stated that she actually has received an email today from an individual who is involved with the Catskill Mountain Housing grant. She said that she will be forwarding the information to the rest of the Board members. She is not sure about garbage cans specifically, but there is some money in there for placing things on Reed Street such as bicycle racks, so it is a possibility. The Village would have to spend the money first, and then get reimbursed. The individual from the CMH grant is asking that the Village come up with a plan for that money sooner rather than later, so it doesn’t disappear. 

Mayor Evans asked if Trustee Irwin knew how much was available. 

Trustee Irwin stated that she just received the email about an hour ago and she will forward it to the Board. She said that it is for Reed Street specifically. 

Veronica Foley stated that she does hope that everything works out down at the park because as the summer ramps up and draws more visitors, it is going to be work to keep it clean. She stated to Ms. Wallace that she should be afraid to ask for support if she needs it, and to be careful picking up garbage. She suggested wearing gloves and/or using a picker tool and letting someone know if there is something dangerous down there instead of trying to pick it up herself. She asked what the status was of the Code Enforcement Officer’s employment. She stated that she knows that his appointment was tabled during the Organizational Meeting, pending a review of what happened, and what procedures were missed in regard to the Empire Riverfront Ventures project. She asked if a review was done that would affect his employment status, and if he has a resume on file that can be shared publicly. 

Mayor Evans stated that the simple answer is no, the Board has not taken the issue up. He stated that the public is not going to be notified if the Board does decide to take the issue up. That would be something that would be discussed with counsel, and they will comply with whatever laws relate to that. He is a civil service employee, and the Board certainly does not know all of the civil service laws. That is why they consult with counsel. 

Attorney Robert Stout stated that in order to address Ms. Foley’s question about obtaining a copy of the Code Enforcement Officer’s resume, she would have to submit a formal FOIL request asking for employee records. 

Veronica Foley stated that she has one other comment regarding the investigation into the discrepancy with the building permit fee paid by Empire Riverfront Ventures. She stated that she believes it is about $35,000.00. She is curious to know if that will be made up in any way. 

Mayor Evans stated that the simple answer is yes, and that is in a small part why counsel is here tonight to talk with the Board. He stated that the Board will definitely make sure that that is accurate.

Veronica Foley asked if the Board could explain what CHIPS money is. 

Mayor Evans stated that CHIPS is a Consolidated Local Street and Highway Improvement Program run through the NYS DOT. The Village can spend a dollar and get reimbursed a dollar up to an allotted amount. Last year, the Village received an increased amount that could be spent, but because of the timing, not all was spent. Whatever wasn’t spent last year was able to be rolled over to this year. In total, the Village has about $197,000.00 available. The state’s concept is that when you use this money on streets, you do a total rehab of the street. It can be used on paving, culvert pipes, sidewalks, lighting etc. The state wants you to look at the whole street if you can. Some streets may just require paving, other streets, like Sunset Boulevard, may require a full rehab. You can even buy equipment if you had a department that did their own paving. He stated that it is a good program, and he is thankful that the state has increased the money allotment. The amount or road that the Village has been able to pave over the last several years without the assistance has shrunk significantly just because of the cost.  

Corina Loubier asked if the paving on Sunset Boulevard was going to include speed bumps. 

Mayor Evans stated that speed bumps are not included as of right now. 

Veronica Foley stated that at the Workshop Meeting there was a discussion about a natural gas hook-up moratorium. She is curious if the Board has discussed further about the criteria of determining whether someone can hook-up or not. She thinks that it would be helpful for public to know the criteria, such as if the road has been paved in the last 5 years it is an automatic denial. It would be helpful to publicize this. If the Village is going to pave a road, perhaps notice could be given to residents to let them know that if they are interested in hooking up that they should do so before it is paved. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village has done that in the past where there is gas available. The idea is that this is something that should exist in the Village Code. The Village actually has a pretty extensive section on excavations in the code, but there is nothing in there about a moratorium on cutting into the street. He stated that he currently is just continuing what was practiced before. He said that the Board is probably going to discuss it next month, and the Village Clerk has found an example or two of other municipality’s sections of Code. 

Christina Loglio (via Zoom) stated that she couldn’t clearly hear the question posed earlier in the meeting, but it sounded like someone inquired if the issues regarding the hotel construction would be discussed here tonight, and the answer to that was that it would be addressed at the Planning Board meeting on Thursday at the High School.  She asked if she understood that correctly, and if so, if that meeting also will be available to the public via Zoom. 

Clerk Nikki Bereznak stated that the Planning Board will be Thursday, June 16th at 6:00 p.m. at the High School Auditorium, and for those that cannot make it in person a Zoom option will be available. Zoom instructions are always posted on the Village of Coxsackie Facebook page and Village website. 

Mnr (via Zoom) stated that they have a quick question about the new flowers that were planted in the park this week. They asked who takes care of them. They were not planted deep enough and haven't been watered. They are worried about them all dying. They asked if the sprinklers can be moved to water them. They also stated to let them know if they can help in any way. 

Trustee Irwin stated that the flowers at Riverside Park were planted by the state. 

Mayor Evans stated that the sprinkler system will be coming out in probably another week or so. The sprinklers were just placed there to water the sod. He said he will mention it to the state. He has already been in contact with them about various things down at the park. First of which is the bathrooms need to be cleaned and pumped out. The state was under the impression that the Village DPW would take care of them. The Mayor said that the Village is not getting involved in maintaining those bathrooms. The second issue is that residents are not at all happy with the kayak dock. The state is going to look into putting some better floats on the dock to keep it more stable, and they will put more handrails in. If people are still unhappy after the state does their changes, the Board can look into purchasing a kayak launch like what was there before the upgrade. As for the boat wash station, he reminded residents that it is not for washing your car. 

Christopher Chimento asked if that boat wash station will be turned off in the winter.

Mayor Evans stated that it has a water shut off for the winter months. He said that the other thing worth mentioning is that the Clerk’s Office is getting inundated with requests to reserve the pavilion. This is something the Board has to discuss. What needs to be decided are things like whether a deposit should be required for bigger parties in case they don’t clean up after themselves. Garbage is carry in/carry out, no questions asked. The Board just has to work out all of the details first. He said he also asked the state where the dog bag dispenser went, since it looks like it is no longer down there. The state said they will look for the old one that was removed, but if they cannot find it they will look into putting a new one down there. 

Corina Loubier asked if the school will allow the Village to use a PA system to play music during the fireworks on the 3rd. 

Mayor Evans stated that there actually is Music in the Park that night, so they are looking into moving the band up to the school for that evening. 

Christopher Chimento asked when the Farmers’ Market will be moved to the Riverside Park. 

Mayor Evans stated it will be down there starting this Wednesday. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,




Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

